## Regular Monthly Meeting August 12, 1999

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, August 12, 1999, 4:00 p.m. at the Shenango Township Municipal Building, with Supervisors Richard Schweinsberg and Andrew Piccuta present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.

The Police Report was given by Sergeant Ventura.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Richard Schweinsberg to pay the general fund bills.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Richard Schweinsberg to pay the sewer fund bills.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Andrew Piccuta to approve the Michael & Eleanor Michalojko Subdivision, contingent upon satisfaction of review items by the Lawrence County Planning Commission.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Andrew Piccuta to give authorization to the solicitor to advertise for Ordinance 2-99, regarding spray irrigation septic systems.

## Public Comment:

Mr. Jim Bintrim, questioned the Zoning Hearing Board and the zoning of the Pascoe office building on 422, and the right of way of the building.

Mr. Oran Allen, commended Dave Strohecker on mowing.

Mr. William Alexander, stated he attended a meeting at McDonalds with Penn Power, and PennDot, on lights at the intersection of 65 and Savannah Road.

Mr. Fred Proach, asked when Public Hearing would be for Tax Abatement Ordinance.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second Andrew Piccuta to adjourn.

Brian D. Tanner Sec-Treas